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January 7th meeting 

A total of 11 members and 2 ladies were in attendance. 
Viela duPont reported the Christmas party at Mission Educational Center was a success.  She is in receipt of the 

form to order flags for Flag Day, and is waiting to hear from principal Deborah Moloff how many students will be given 
flags.  Viela also reminded members the Student Speaker Contest will take place at the next meeting. 

The club received a letter of gratitude from Marjorie Tobias School in Daly City.  A school representative was in 
attendance at the meeting and gave a See’s candy bar to all present.  She also gave to the club a framed photo of all of 
the school’s students. 

Bill Graziano informed the club Handford Clews mailed or delivered to all members their 4 books of Y & C A raffle 
tickets.  Don’t allow these tickets to remain idle in your desk.  Follow the instructions that came with the tickets. 
Board Meeting 

Treasurer Handford Clews read and distributed copies of his monthly report. 
There was more Crab Feed discussion.  Bob Fenech suggested next year’s club holiday party not have any other 

events taking place.    
  
January 22nd meeting 

The meeting was called to order by President Viela duPont.  Tail-twister Bob Fenech conducted introductions but 
neglected to fine himself for erroneously identifying himself as Lion Tamer.  A total of 13 members plus 3 ladies were in 
attendance.  Viela announced 1st Vice District Governor Macy Mak Chan will be making a campaign visit to this club’s 
next meeting.  Viela also announced the February 18th meeting will be Past-Presidents Night and nomination of officers 
for the 2015-16 year.  All past presidents act as a nominating committee and are requested to convene at the I.A.S.C. at 
5:45 on this date.    

Bill Graziano reported 400 books of Y & C A tickets were delivered to Our Lady of Lourdes Church and 150 books 
were delivered to Frank Law, president of Monroe School PTA. 

$11 was won in the Attendance Drawing by Edward Marchese. 
 

Student Speakers Contest 
Paul Corvi again conducted the club’s annual Student Speaker competition.  Lowell High School coach Mr. Abad 

informed Paul their speaker took ill and won’t be competing so the club was left with only one speaker, 10th grader Natalie 
Granik from George Washington High School.  She spoke on the topic “Water Conservation – What Can We Do To 
Conserve, Recycle And Reclaim.”  Natalie was presented with a framed certificate and an award check of $100.  Her 
proud father Gary Punikversky was present.  She will advance to the Zone 1 competition conducted by Z.C. Sandy Ige. 
Date and location to be announced. The contest judges were Ric Micheli, Frank Gelini and John & Ellen Paul.  Gelini 
bought a book of Y & C A tickets from Joe Farrah. 
  
 BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES 
2/4 Galdo & Pat Pavini; 2/8 Joe & Emily Farrah; 2/13 Lorraine Castagnetto; 2/16 Charles Bottarini; 2/19 Dorothy Pearson 
 
COMING EVENTS 
1/28 S.F. Council Meeting; 2/4 Board meeting; 2/18 Past-Presidents Night, Nomination of Officers	
  


